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This term in Science, the Year 3 and 4 students are investigating chemical matters. We are learning that 
there are three states of matter, which are solids, liquids and gases. Students have been predicting, 
inquiring and observing the changing states of these matters. Last week, we investigated the changing 
matters of liquids that become solids, and back to liquids. What better way to do this than with 
ice-cream!

After looking at how ice cream is made, when it was invented and how we stored these types of food 
products before freezers were invented, it was time to make our own- without an ice cream churner in 
sight!

Below is an excerpt from the work samples of two 4HC students, that was completed as part of their 
lesson before the fun part of making and eating! Thank you Charlotte and Denver for sharing!

This week, in 4HC, we made delicious ice cream. Do you like ice-cream? Yes or no?
Our opinion was that this was the best ice cream ever. Some people thought it was too sweet but it 
depends on what your taste buds like. We suggest you try this experiment at home with an adult to help 
you, for the first time at least!

What you need:
¼ cup of milk
A small pinch of sugar
A drop of vanilla
Ice
A large clip top bag and a small clip top bag
Gloves or a tea towel to protect your hands

How you make it:
1. Put ¼ cup of milk into the small clip top bag. Add a pinch of sugar and a drop of vanilla 

into the milk. Clip the bag together
2. Put ¼ cup of salt into the large clip top bag. Add two large grown up handfuls of ice 

into the large clip top bag, with the ice. 
3. Put the small bag into the large bag. Seal it up.
4. Put on gloves or wrap your hands in the tea towel and shake for 5-10 minutes.
5. Eat your ice cream!

Year 4HCWeek 6
Monday 2nd March
Swimming - Prep to 
Yr 2

Week 7
Monday 9th March
Swimming - Prep to 
Yr 2

We love Science!
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4HC Ice Cream Parlour



Quite often throughout the Bible, reference is made to the image of the shepherd:
 

“The Lord is my shepherd, there is nothing I shall want.” Ps 23
“I am the good shepherd … I know my sheep, they know me.” John 10:14-15

 
There are certain similarities between the role of the shepherd and that of parent and teacher who are 
entrusted with the care of children.  The demands placed on parents and teachers, because of the nature of 
the society in which we live make it imperative that we give serious consideration to the responsibilities of our 
roles.  To tend his flock the shepherd needs to be strong, aware and caring; by his steady presence he gives a 
certain unity to the flock.
 
Perhaps this steady presence can be understood as TIME given to our children, we all know how much 
sacrifice is sometimes entailed for this to happen.  To make ourselves available is a sure way that words cannot 
express.  Our steady presence to children is a sense of great encouragement to them and can do much more 
than money or material wealth can ever hope to achieve.
 
In us are the values, attitudes, behaviours and dreams that we hold dear and would wish our children to have.  
There is no way children will be part of these, unless we are very present in their lives.  There is no doubt that if 
we are not dedicated to instilling Christian values into our children, the void will soon be filled by the shallow 
values that are pumped out daily through many videos and television shows.
 
It takes time for a loving relationship to grow and deepen.  It might even be said that the love that develops 
between parents and children develops and matures to the degree to which they can reach out to each other 
and discover each other as fellow human beings.  Fellow human beings who have much to share and whose 
difference in age, talents, interests are much less important than their common humanity.
 
“Lord God, thank you for allowing me to share in Your creation through my parenthood.  As we continue our 
Lenten journey, please enlighten me as to how I can share the Christian values of my life with my children.  
Amen.”
 



HEALTHY EATING TIPS  |  Food Labels Explained
Label reading is an important skill that can help you choose “healthy” foods.  Knowing what is in a food can 
help you make a healthy choice.
 
In general, a healthy food is one that is:

● Low in fat
● Low in sugar
● Low in salt (sodium)
● High in fibre

 
Sometimes it is difficult to select a food that has all of the above “healthy” characteristics. You may need to 
choose food that is best suited to your priorities.
 
How do I choose a healthy food?
The key things to look at are

● The ingredients list
● The nutrition information panel

 
The ingredients list:
Ingredients are listed on labels from greatest to smallest by weight. This means that the ingredient used in the 
largest amount appears first on the list and the one used in the smallest amount is last.
 
If fats or sugars appears early in the ingredients list, the product is likely to contain a large amount of it and 
would not be a healthy choice.
 
The Nutrition Information Panel:
Nutrition information panels provide information on how much energy (kilojoules or calories), protein, total fat, 
saturated fat, carbohydrate, sugars and sodium there is in a product as well as many other nutrient about which 
claim is made on the label.
 
The nutrition information panel may be useful when comparing products. For example, you can compare the 
amount of fat in one cheese with another or the amount of sugar in one breakfast cereal compared to another.
 
When comparing products:

● Look for the “per 100g” column (not the “per serve” column)
● Look for Fat, Sugars, Fibre, Sodium and Total Energy

 
As a general guide look for foods that contain:

●  Less than 10g fat per 100g
● Less than 3g saturated fat per 100g or lowest possible
● Less than 10g sugar per 100g
● Less than 120 milligrams sodium per 100g
● 2-3 grams fibre per serve or the highest possible

 
Energy:
Some products may be reduced fat or even low fat, but still be very high in energy. Remember to look at the 
total energy column when comparing products as well as each individual nutrient.
 
When deciding if a product is a healthy choice or not, also consider the amount of the food you plan to eat eg a 
food that has 9g of fat per 100g of the food is not that all that “healthy” if you eat 200g per serve regularly.  Or, a 
food with 10g of fat per 100g can be included in a “healthy” diet if you only have 5g of it.



NO HAT
NO PLAY

NOTES

Date To Topic Author

25/02 All Parents Newsletter T1 W5 Admin

25/02 Selected 
Students

Mercy College ELD Mr Frost

02/03 Yr. 3 & 5 Naplan Information Mrs H

BIRTHDAYS

02/03 Wyatt Dobie 03/03 Jasmine Cotter

05/03 Monica Zvirikuzhe 06/03 Mitchell Adams

Day Helpers (please contact office if you 
can fill a spot)

Thursday  5th March Sonja Renehan, One More Needed

Friday 6th March Cassie Walsh, Angela Squillari, One More needed

Thursday 12th March Jill Cotter, One More Needed

Friday 13th March
Sandra-Ann Galea, Angela Squillari, One More 
Needed



Congratulations to our Students of the Week  |   Katelyn Borg, Payton Hills, 
Rylan Buchanan, Taysha McDonald, Addison Whitaker, Brendan Bannan, 
Dustan Grech, Eddie Ross, Dylan Gill, Khai Triffett, Lilly Hazel, Ronan Miosge, 
Zach Grech, Jett Davis, Brianna Renehan, Aidan Carey, Jasmine Cotter, Clare 
Borg, Makinley Musson

FRONT OFFICE DISPLAY

Please drop in to have 
a look at the Prep front 
office display.



“Love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, with all your 
strength, and with all your mind, and your neighbour as yourself” - Luke 10:27) 

Making Jesus Real @ St Anne’s
● Donate small items such as pencils, pens, school supplies, food, clothing to our giving box
● Donate money to the Mission Box located in the office 
● Prepare a cooked meal to be frozen  and passed on to individuals and families in our 

community
● Support our school recycling program by collecting cans, bottles, plastic lids

Our efforts go a long way to improving the lives of people in our school, local and wider 
community. Thank you for your ongoing support of this important work. 



Shirley, 36, is an indigenous Manide woman living in a remote province of the Philippines. She is a 
mother of four and the sole breadwinner of the family, as her husband is sick. But Shirley was 
struggling to support the whole family and keep her children in school.

Indigenous minorities in the Philippines face regular discrimination and disadvantage, limiting their 
access to education, employment and healthcare. But thanks to Caritas Australia’s Supporters, 
Shirley’s live has transformed. She is now leading her community to take a stand against 
discrimination, improve health and education, and pave the way for a better future.

Unequal access to health services means that many indigenous children and families cannot access 
basic medical care. Preventable diseases, such as tuberculosis, dengue fever and measles are 
common among their community, and there is a high maternal and new-born mortality rate.

With Caritas Australia’s support, Shirley trained to become an indigenous health worker and a leader 
in her community. She has learnt to supplement her income so she is able to feed her family. The 
program has also helped Shirley’s children with school fees, uniforms and supplies.

Shirley says there’s still a long way to go to fight for better employment opportunities for the Manide 
tribe and to reduce discrimination, but together they’ll get there.

Your support is life saving for people experiencing poverty and oppression. Please help more people 
like Shirley gain confidence and respect within their community and help improve the conditions of 
indigenous people’s around the world.  Let’s Go Further, Together.



Our MJR focus for this week focuses on the theme of ‘Be a Giver’. 

There are so many opportunities each day to give to others.  It is important to not 
confuse being a giver with giving a gift.  Being a giver need not cost anything at all - 
except for your time.  

Giving a smile, lending a hand, having a conversation with someone are small ways in 
which we can give humbly and generously to others.  Giving connects us to others and 
helps us to build stronger communities.  

It is said that it is better to give than it is to receive and this is because to give is good 
for the soul.  Giving enables us to receive because every good thing comes from God.

Look for the opportunities to be a giver today!



Lent is a season of invitation. It is an invitation to step into the desert with Jesus; to 
confront our own purpose and ministry and to renew our trust in God’s vision for the world 
and for us individually. Seen in this light, Lent is so much more than fasting from meat and 
giving up ice cream for a few weeks. 

The whole idea of fasting and sacrifice is an attempt to simplify our lives. Through 
simplifying our life and removing some of the daily distractions, we can share in the 
desert experience of Jesus and then truly celebrate the hope reborn in the Easter season.

Sunday’s Gopsel Reflection
Matthew 4:1-11

Jesus is tempted by the devil in the desert

Mr Stuart Presley
Assistant Principal - Religious Education
stuart_presley@rok.catholic.edu.au 
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NAPLAN 2020
NAPLAN tests are a routine part of the school calendar for our Year 3 and Year 5 students. This year, day one of NAPLAN 
testing begins on the 12th May and concludes on 22nd May, 2020. Whilst the writing test is to be sat on a particular 
day, the remaining assessments are scheduled across a window of time. 

A compulsory, nationwide practice test is part of the routines of NAPLAN administration. The St Anne’s 
practice test has been scheduled for 23rd March, 2020. This practice test is simply to check the school’s 
internet capacity, and student data is not collected at this time. 

While participation by all Saint Anne’s students in Year 3 and Year 5 is expected, there are some instances where students 
may be withdrawn from one or more of the NAPLAN tests. This is a matter for consideration by individual parents and 
carers. Withdrawals are intended to address issues such as philosophical objections to testing. 

Should you wish to withdraw your child from the NAPLAN testing process, the principal, prior to the testing period, must 
receive a formal application. This paperwork is available from the front office if  withdrawal is being considered for your 
child/ren. It is possible for students to sit the practice test, but be withdrawn from the official testing process.

St Anne’s proudly supports the annual National 
Day Against Bullying campaign, taking a stand 
with the nation against bullying in schools. 
Details of how we are marking this day will be in a 
newsletter over the coming weeks!

National Day of Action Against Bullying, 2020



Sports News 
Mrs Place

St Anne’s Netball Team  |  Sign on for the netball season will be starting 
soon, Netball is played on Thursday at either 4pm or 5pm.

Cost is $200 per player and season runs till September.  Net set go $120 per 
player and runs for 10 weeks.

Training day TBC.  IF you would like more information to play please 
contact Justeen Mcdonald 0418474560

8 players are needed to enter a ST ANNES team.  

Term One Fees  |  Term 1 Fees are now overdue. If you have not already 
paid in full or have  a payment plan in place, please urgently see Mrs 
Barnard in the office Monday to Thursday 9:30am to 3:30pm. 
 
Concession Cards  |  If you have an income tested Pension or Concession 
card you may be eligible for a discount on your school fees. Please bring 
your current card in to Helen Barnard if you think you may be eligible. 



NEWSLETTER REPORT BY Wyatt |   A message from our school captain.
I hope term one is going great for you all.  Just a quick note to say I have recently noticed that 
before school starts, students on the grid area are not abiding by the hands-off rule.  This is against 
the school policy, please keep this in mind when you are dropped off.

Again this week, students have been playing in and around the toilet blocks.  We have designated 
playgrounds within the school and toilets are not in it!  THIS NEEDS TO 🛑

On a good note I have noticed students in the playground interacting well.  Have a great week and 
learn lots.

  

STUDENT LEADERSHIP  |  Leadership is a quality that all students at St 
Anne’s Catholic Primary School are encouraged and supported to develop.  These 
experiences ensure that students perceive themselves as leaders and have the 
opportunity and confidence to take on leadership roles and find their voice.

 Newsletter 
Report

 Welcomers  Assembly 
Leaders

 Assembly 
Report

Week 6 - Wyatt Tobias, Aidan, Axl Poppy, Wyatt Charlise

Week 7- Charlise Thomas, Tyler, Zoey Aidan, Tobias Jack












